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Government of India
Ministry of Finance
Department of Expenditure
O /o Controller General of Accounts
GIFMIS-PFMS Division

Dated: 26.03.2025

OFFICE MEMORANDUM
Subject: Discontinuation of ekuber version 1.0 for Bharatkosh

Bharatkosh has been migrated to ekuber version 2.0 w.e.f 22nd February
2025. This migration has enabled a unique Challan Payment Identification
Number (CPIN) that is generated for NEFT/RTGS mode of payments through

Bharatkosh. The payee will no longer be required to update the UTR on
Bharatkosh after successfully transferring the funds.

2. With implementation of CPIN, receipts in ekuber version 1.0 will be

discontinued w.e.f 01.04.2025 and the settlement will be discontinued w.e.f
1.07.2025.

3. The offices of Pr. CCA/ CCA/CA(IC) are requested to issue necessary
directions to the Pay and Accounts Office to settle any un-reconciled NEFT/RTGS

receipts in e-kuber 1.0 positively by 30.06.2025. W

(Anupam Raj)
Dy. CGA (GIFMIS-PFMS)

To,
1. Pr. CCAs/CCAs/ CAs (IC) for Central Ministries/Departments
Copy to:

1. PS to Additional CGA (PFMS)
2. PS to All Joint CGAs, PFMS
3. PS to Joint CGA, GBA Section



